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March 9, 2016

Delivered by RESS, Email and Courier

Ms. Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
2300 Yonge Street, Suite 2701
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Ottawa River Power Corporation (“ORPC”)
Board File No. EB-2014-0105
Settlement Proposal Delay

We are counsel to ORPC in the above captioned matter. Pursuant to Procedural Order No. 1, the
Board ordered that any settlement proposal arising from the settlement conference shall be filed
with the OEB by February 24, 2016. The OEB subsequently granted an extension for filing the
proposal until March 2, 2016.

We are writing to inform the Board that the parties continue to work diligently towards a possible
settlement. However, the parties have encountered an unanticipated barrier to reaching a final
settlement that will take the parties additional time to address.

ORPC respectfully requests a further extension to the filing deadline. The parties will continue to
work diligently through the remaining issues, and its implications on the balance of the
settlement, to finalize any possible settlement for next week. ORPC will exercise best efforts to
file any settlement proposal arising from the settlement conference on or before March 18, 2016.

Yours very truly,

BORDEN LADNER GERVAIS LLP
Per:

Original signed by John A.D. Vellone

John A.D. Vellone

cc: Jane Donnelly, Ottawa River Power Corporation
Parties in EB-2014-0105


